
CENTRAL MIDDLE SCHOOL  S.P.O.R.T. MINUTES 

OCTOBER 29, 2014 

 

Attendance:  Leslie Degeorges, Steven Brown, Kerri Altebrando, Mike Lisbona, Lauren Scolaro, Anna                       

Sollaccio, Leslie Meg,  George Villar. 

Approval of Last Meeting’s Minutes:  approved   

Committee Reports:  

Financial Report:  Mari Giovinco sent a report that the current bank balance in the account is 

$21,494.43. 

Athletic Director’s Report:  Kerri Altebrando proposed combining the girls and boys soccer 

squads into two co-ed teams.  Currently there are 17 girls on one team and 23 boys on the 

other.  The two teams will be tiered into an A and a B team.  The coed A and B teams would 

reduce the amount of students being cut from the boys’ team and it will help level out the girls’ 

team which on occasion can be short of players.  There would not be any additional uniform 

costs because plenty are in storage. 

Old Business: 

Food Days:  Amy Medina is running food days.  Monday is alternating Millington Station Café 

with Natale’s.   Wednesday is  Natale’s Pizza Day. 

Status of 990: Mari is working with Kevin Wetherell.  Professional fees will cost between $350  

and $500. 

New Business: 

Scholarship request:  SPORT was approached to provide a pay to play scholarship.  This request 

was vetted by Mr. Villar. Mari Giovinco though not present asked for the request in writing. 

Mr. Lisbona made two requests.  One financial request was for a $7.95 trophy and one for a 

$194.95 plaque.   Leslie Degeorges approved the purchase of the $7.95 trophy and said the 

second purchase needed to be voted upon with the treasurer.  

There is a request by Mr. Birckhead for a new pitching mound. There are 2 types of mounds.  

The prices were $879. And the other type was $359.  The mounds basically would be used on 

rainy days.  Mr. Villar proposed an inquiry regarding compliance with facility use rules before a 

decision is made on purchasing this type of sports equipment.   

Elections:  Anna Sollacio nominated for secretary 

Fundraising: 

The Patriot baseball game fundraiser is scheduled for Friday June 19, 2015 

The committee would like to increase fundraising activities to help pay for sport supplies.   The 

following fundraising activities were suggested: a car wash and Mixed Bag. 


